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The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth
Achieving Together for a Brighter Future
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                                  atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout their lives 

Headteacher Shalfleet and Yarmouth: Mrs Elizabeth Grainger BEd English (Hons)
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25th August 2020

Dear families,

We are delighted to welcome you all back for the new academic year. We hope you had a wonderful holiday with your family, there was certainly some superb weather to enjoy – albeit too hot at times! We are very much looking forward to the new term, welcoming back familiar faces and those families who are new to the Federation. 

We fully understand that many of our families will have concerns about the new start of the academic year in relation to the Coronavirus pandemic. None of us could have predicted the end to the last academic year and we would like to take this opportunity to thank our families across the federation for your support. 

Please find our letter entitled ‘Coronavirus Response’ for details about the measures we have put in place for the new academic year and for the link to the Risk Assessment. 

Please rest assured that the safety and wellbeing of the children is at the centre of all we do at the Federation. 

During the Summer term, teaching staff have been working hard creating opportunities within the new curriculum where they have designed some enriching topics. We will continue with our successful ‘Child Led’ topics – where we give the children the choice of the topic for a half term and our ‘Teacher Inspire’ topics where the teachers get the chance to teach a topic in an area they feel most passionate about. We also look forward to continuing with our ‘Inspire Talks’, where we invite inspirational speakers to come and talk about their chosen career paths and show the children the possible futures which could come out of our two small, yet very special, primary schools. Inspire Talks will be held virtually at least for the Autumn term. As ever we remain committed to improving the children’s learning experiences as we move forward together.

This year, we are looking to further develop our ‘Federation Curriculum’, ensuring that it meets the needs of the children in our schools and to support our year 2 and 6 children as they head towards the testing arrangements for 2021. We will keep parents updated as to these changes and the best way to support the children as the year progresses. We are also continuing our Junior Leadership Team and Learning Leaders group virtually, which has been set up successfully across the Federation, to encourage the children to have an in depth understanding of learning and be able to take an active role in improvements across both schools. 

In terms of school improvement, the Federation continues to focus on the following 4 main areas:

1. Maths Mastery – This will continue with our commitment to children’s fluency in Maths and to understand and apply Maths across a wide range of topics

2. Reading the Write Way – This is mainly a focus on developing a deep rooted love of reading, ensuring that children are fluent in their understanding and able to comprehend a range of texts effectively. Then using their reading skills to develop their writer’s voice. 
3. Leading Lights – This is a focus on developing the leadership skills of members of staff, to ensure that we are setting high aspirations for our learning community and providing opportunities for devolved leadership.

4. Leading a Federated Curriculum – We are very fortunate across the Federation, to have many skilled staff who are ready to lead aspects of school improvement through the curriculum. 

Once the term gets underway, I would like to invite you to a brief talk to share in more depth the Federation’s main focusses this year – this will also be available on the website. Teachers will also be sending out their topic overview sheets, this will give you a flavour of the topic the children will be completing this half term and give you some ideas as to how you can get involved.

Staffing

Mrs Westhorpe is the Federation Deputy Headteacher with responsibility for Behaviour and Management and EYFS. Mrs Westhorpe will work closely alongside me to drive Federation improvement. 

We are also excited to introduce a new layer in our Leadership Structure in the appointment of Duty Lead positions on each site. The Duty Leads will drive aspects of Federation improvement and be on call in the absence of the Head teacher and/or Deputy Head teacher to ensure the smooth running of our schools. 

The Duty Lead applicants went through a rigorous interview process and we were delighted to appoint, Mr Roberts as Shalfleet Duty Lead, Mr Cook as Yarmouth Duty Lead and Mrs Smith as Yarmouth Duty Lead for the Freshwater site. We know you will join us in offering them our congratulations. 

Mrs Collins remains as our Inclusion Manger across the Federation, ably supported by Mrs Eggleton, Inclusion Assistant. Mrs Castle remains our Family Services Manager.

We are very excited about the potential of the new teams across the Federation and the skills set we have secured. We would be very pleased if you would like to meet new or existing members of staff and would like to invite you to an informal socially distanced Meet and Greet session after school on the 8th of September from 3.30pm – 5.00pm. Please do contact the school offices if you would like to book a time slot. This will give the opportunity to come and meet the teachers and ask any questions. Even if your child is going to be taught by the same teacher, please do come in and find out about the topics your child will be enjoying this year. In the future, we are hoping to provide opportunities for parents to come into school and see their children’s work, presentations and take part in topic focus days; class teachers will let you know of events which are going on in their classes either via the newsletter or a class letter.

We would like to take the opportunity to remind you that the newsletter is sent out each week via DOJO and is available to view on the website.

Collective worship

Although we would like to welcome parents to come in for our Celebration Collective Worship, due to Covid 19 this will not be possible for the Autumn term. Mrs Westhorpe and I will be leading a virtual Celebration Collective Worship across the Federation each Friday morning, we will ensure that this is uploaded to the FOSAY website. This will still give us the opportunity to celebrate the children’s achievements and efforts and provides us with the chance to be together as a community. If your child achieves something they are proud of outside of school, please do bring in any certificates or awards and put them in the school office, we would very much like to celebrate all of the children’s achievements and praise them for their efforts. 

Pick up and drop off reminder

More details about the ‘Pick Up and Drop Off’, including drop off and pick up times are contained within the ‘Coronavirus Response’ letter.

Shalfleet:

Shalfleet operates a ‘Drop Off Scheme’ thanks to kind parent volunteers and the excellent leadership of Mrs Blackburn. “Drop-Off Scheme” operates each morning, using the dedicated car pull-in spaces within the school grounds, the children will be greeted and accompanied to the playing field or classroom.

Yarmouth:

Early Morning Club 8.00am-8.30am (this is a free before school club).  If you are using this service, please bring children to the office (before 8.30am), where you will sign them in and they will be taken to the duty lead.
Year 5 and 6 children are able to walk home independently provided written permission has been received.

Thank you for taking the time in reading this welcome back letter. Please remember that we committed to providing an enriched learning experience for your child and want to support your family in any way that we can. Please do talk to us if you have any concerns about your child or suggestions that you would like to make. We very much want to work in partnership with you to create a positive school experience for your child and very much look forward to working with you over the coming year. 
With warmest regards, 
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Mrs Grainger
Headteacher
Shalfleet CE Primary, Station Road, Ningwood, Newport, Isle of Wight. PO30 4NN
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Tel: (01983) 760269 Email: admin@shalfleetceprimary.co.uk

Yarmouth CE Primary, Mill Road, Yarmouth, Isle of Wight. PO41 0RA

Tel: (01983) 760345 Email: admin@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk



Website:  www.fosay.co.uk
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